
All Saints, South Wingfield 

Monthly News Update 

August 2025 

Continued thanks to our friends at Zion Church for the use of their building for our 

PCC meetings until the church hall is back in use later in the year.  

Verse for the month: Mark 6: 31 

“Come with me by yourselves to a quiet place and get some rest.” 

AUGUST SUNDAY SERVICES 

  3 11am Holy Communion 

 10 11am Celtic Morning Prayer 

 17 11am Holy Communion 

 24 11am Iona Morning Prayer 

 31  11am Morning Prayer 

  7 September   11am Holy Communion   

News 

In the church:  We are delighted with the response to opening the church to 

visitors two days a week through the summer. Particularly pleasing are the kind 

comments left by visitors in the Visitors’ Book. 

School Visit: On 17 July pupils from the village school thoroughly  enjoyed their 

visit to All Saints, with a quiz on the features of the church, and an action song at 

the end of the visit. Each child was given a bookmark as a memento of their visit. 

Churchyard: Please be aware of the small marker pegs across the churchyard 

from the hall porch to the east end of the church, marking 

the path of the underground power cable. 

Benefice Garden Party:  Many thanks are due to Jo and 

Derek for a delightful event. Perfect weather, delicious food 

and a very warm welcome awaited all those who were able 

to attend on the last Saturday in July. 

This month please pray for: 

 students and staff in schools and further education as they take their 

summer break;  

 an end to the conflicts in Ukraine and the Middle East, and 

help for the starving in Gaza; 

 more support for the millions of unpaid carers in this 

country struggling to combine work with providing essential 

care for a family member; 

 our mission and ministry work in the parish. 

For more information: 

access https://www.achurchnearyou.com and search for South Wingfield 

Contact details for all church business: Revd Jo Honour 07902 111253 

vicarjocsw@gmail.com       Diana Marshall 01773 833667  

A prayer for August 

Lord Jesus, thank you for your example of spending time alone in prayer with 
your Father. In our busy lives, help us to remember the importance of setting 
aside time for rest and quiet prayer. 

Morning Prayer, in the church:  

9 - 9.30 am, Wednesdays, except 13 August.  All welcome! 

Bible Study at 15 Linbery Close, Oakerthorpe,                                                       

This month’s meeting: 19 August, 10.30 -12.00.    All welcome! 

The church will be OPEN for visitors on Wednesdays and 

Sundays, through July, August, and September 2025. 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com

